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Summary 

 
This report informs Members of applications received which subsequently have been 
withdrawn by the applicant, or lapsed due to the absence of the information required 
to undertake a full assessment. 
 

Recommendation 
 
 Members are asked to: 
 

 Receive this report and note its contents 
 

 

Main Report 
 
 

 
 
Organisation Purpose of Request 

 
Withdrawn Applications: 
 

 

Advocacy for All 
 

To provide independent one-to-one non-statutory 
community advocacy, for adults with Learning 
Disabilities (LD) in Bromley and Bexley. 
 

- The proposal has been withdrawn when the 
charity realised it was made when within the fallow 
period.  
 

Copleston Centre 
 

Develop and expand our programme of 
community based projects with a strong focus on 
social inclusion for older people, including those 
with mental health concerns.  
 

- The applicant decided to withdraw the 
application in order to submit a more detailed and 
specific one. 



Divine Rescue Mission (Youth 
Prospects Project) 
 

To recruit permanent staff to enable us to run 
more efficiently and continue providing our 
services across London. 
 

- The applicant decided to withdraw their 
application in order to submit a more suitable one 
at a later date.  
 

JW3 
 

To fund an enrichment programme for JW3 
visitors aged 75 and above to improve physical 
and mental stimulation, healthier lifestyles, 
socialisation opportunities and increase wellbeing.  
 

- The applicant decided to withdraw the 
application in order to focus more on the criteria. 
  

 

Khulisa 
 

To deliver Silence the Violence, our programme 
supporting vulnerable offenders to improve their 
mental health, develop emotional resilience and 
coping skills, leading to reduced reoffending. 
 

- Following discussion with your officer, Khulisa 
has decided to withdraw its current application 
with a view to re-submitting a new proposal in the 
future.  
 

Magpie Dance To support a dance programme for adults with 
learning disabilities enabling them to improve 
communication skills, build confidence, self-
esteem and improve physical and mental 
wellbeing. 
 

- The applicant decided to withdraw their 
application with a view to submitting a more 
suitable one at a later date. 
 

Mencap Lambeth 
 

Employ an Empowerment and Community 
Development Coordinator for people with learning 
disabilities to empower them and give them a 
voice and choice in their lives. 
 

- The applicant opted to withdraw the application 
in order to submit a more suitable one at a later 
date. 
 

The Change Foundation 
 

Learn 2 Earn will support and mentor young 
Londoners with learning disabilities at key 
transition points to develop skills and behaviours 
needed to secure employment. 
 

- The organisation has applied when within the 



fallow period so has subsequently withdrawn this 
request. 
 

Wac Arts 
 

A 3-year project to enable disabled young leaders 
aged 14 - 26 achieve greater independence, 
through supporting the development of 
transferable social skills. 
 

- Withdrawn by organisation as sufficient time has 
not yet elapsed since the completion of their last 
CBT grant.  
 

 

Lapsed Applications: 
 

 

Greenwich Carers Centre 
 

To undertake and access audit to enable works 
planning that ensure our premises and services 
are fully accessible for the communities that we 
serve 
 

 - Unable to provide the required information. 
 

Marie Curie 
 

To fund companionship and practical support for 
those with terminal illness, and their families. 
 

- The applicant did not provide sufficient 
information to assess the application, despite two 
reminders. 
  

The CASSEL Centre 
 

Proposal for a schools-based mental health 
support programme for young people in SE 
London. 
 

- The applicant did not send the information 
required to complete the application, despite two 
reminders.  
 

WHEAT Mentor Support Trust 
 

This funding will enable us to provide advice and 
advocacy service to refugees, migrants and other 
vulnerable groups to enable them access mental 
health services 
 

- The applicant did not provide the information 
required to assess the application, despite several 
reminders. 
 

 
 
 
Withdrawn Applications:  9 
Lapsed Applications:  4 


